
Lewis & Clark Conference Meeting 
December 2, 2020 – 4:30p.m. 

 Via Zoom Session 
 

The Lewis & Clark Conference Administrator’s Meeting was held December 2, 2020, via a zoom 
session.  President Darron Arlt called the meeting to order at 4:33 p.m.  The following schools 
were represented during the zoom session: Allen, Bloomfield, Creighton, Emerson-Hubbard, 
Hartington-Newcastle, Homer, LCC, Osmond, Plainview, Ponca, Randolph, Wakefield, Walthill, 
Wausa, Winnebago, Wynot, and Winside.   
 
Allen made a motion to approve the agenda, Osmond seconded the motion. Motion approved: 17-
0. 
 
Wynot made a motion to approve the September 16, 2020 minutes, Wausa seconded the motion.  
Motion approved: 17–0. 
 
Osmond made a motion to approve the financial report submitted by Mr. Dan Fehringer and 
seconded by Wynot.  Motion approved: 17-0.  The Treasurer’s report showed a balance of 
$71,726.98 as of November 9, 2020. 
 
There were no action items. 
 
Dr. Arlt lead a lengthy discussion on guidelines schools were planning to use for winter sports during the 

COVID paramedic period.  Dr. Arlt encouraged everyone to keep their guidelines updated on the shared 

google sheet.   

 

Dan Ferhringer, shared information about the 2020 virtual Lewis and Clark conference Honor Choir Video.  

The video was posted to the conference website and tweeted out through the conference Twitter account.  

Austin Bales of Winnebago compiled the virtual video.  Karen Haase, KSB School Law was contacted to 

ensure we were complying with copyright laws to post the video to the conference website.     

 

Mike Pattee lead a discussion as one of the host schools for the Instrumental Music Clinic.  Mike Pattee 

was going to be contacting WSC in regards to their ability to host the clinic.  The clinic is scheduled for 

January 23, 2021. 

 

Greg Conn, from Wausa, reported that One-Act went well.  It was recommended that the conference one-

act directors put together a list of things that need to be done at their school to host the Conference One-Act 

event.   

 

Ted Stubbs, basketball director, informed all schools that they could host an early-round of basketball 

games in the conference basketball tournament.  He also announced that the seeding for the tournament 

would take place on January 26, 2021.  He also informed everyone that the Monday games of that week 

would count in the seeding process.    

 

Greg Conn shared there will be information coming out about the conference speech contest.  He shared 

that Class A had already decided to hold their speech contests virtually.   

 

Greg Conn shared the conference wrestling meet will be held at Ponca on Thursday, January 21, 2021.  

Ponca will be streaming the meet.   

 

The conference art show is to be held at Wayne State College starting February 22, 2021.  Matt Breen, 

Wakefield was going to check with Mike Hassler on the details. 

 

 



 
 
Paying officials during the COVID Pandemic for conference tournaments and activities was 
discussed.  There was a mutual agreement if conference activities were canceled due to COVID, 
the conference would honor judges and official’s contracts that the conference holds. 
 
The last discussion item was the new conference website (https://lewis-
clarkconference.socs.net/ ).  Kristie asked that each school look at the website to make sure all 
their information was correct and was open to any suggestions.   
 
The next conference administrative meeting will be held on February 10, 2021, at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Hartington-Newcastle made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:42 p.m., Wausa seconded the 
motion. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Kristie Hayes – Lewis and Clark Conference Secretary 
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